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At Twenty Year Anniversary of Murders 
in Winnetka, Illinois, Victims’ Family Awaits 
Key U.S. Supreme Court Rulings 
Chicago –April 7, 2010 marks the 20th anniversary of the 1990 murders of Nancy Bishop Langert, her husband Richard Langert and their unborn child in Winnetka, Illinois. Mrs. Langert, 25, was pregnant when a teenaged neighbor broke into her home and shot her and her husband, reportedly for the “thrill” of it. The killer, just weeks short of criminal adult age in Illinois, had a long history of violent incidents. He was tried as an adult and is currently serving three natural life sentences in the Illinois Department of Corrections. Now the Bishop family faces a potential threat to those life sentences: two cases pending before the United States Supreme Court, Graham v. Florida and Sullivan v. Florida, which challenge natural life sentences for crimes committed by juveniles. The Court's ruling is expected soon and might possibly overturn life sentences not only for the Langerts' murderer but also for other juvenile killers and teens given life sentences for other extremely heinous violent crimes. This ruling is expected at around the same time as the Supreme Court ruling on the Chicago case affecting gun regulations by state and local governments that the Bishop family has worked to support.
Nancy Bishop Langert’s two sisters, Jennifer Bishop Jenkins and Jeanne Bishop, have been active over the last twenty years since their sister’s death on a number of violence prevention causes and helping troubled youth. Their testimony was integral in the enactment of the gun ban in Chicago after the murders. The sisters also helped co-found NOVJL, the National Organization of Victims of Juvenile Lifers, with other families whose loved ones were murdered by teens. NOVJL members include families from across the nation who believe that life sentences are appropriate for the most heinous violent offenders who pose a serious threat to public safety. (www.jlwopvictims.org) NOVJL has successfully partnered with law enforcement, prosecutors and victims' rights and public safety advocates to defeat legislative attempts in several states to retroactively overturn juvenile life without parole ("jlwop") sentences. JLWOP is authorized by law in rare and especially horrific cases in almost all the states and by federal law. NOVJL has urged JLWOP reform advocates to focus their efforts on legal protections for juvenile offenders at the outset of their criminal cases rather than to attempt to retroactively undo life sentences without notice to victims. Most of all, NOVJL advocates for victims to be full participants in the national public policy debate about juvenile life sentences.
Jennifer Bishop-Jenkins, now a candidate for the Cook County Board, said after attending oral arguments at the U.S. Supreme Court, "I believe that the Court will very likely continue to affirm the constitutionality of gun regulations and these life sentences for the worst offenders. They may also likely strike down gun bans and recognize the need for juvenile offenders to be afforded legal considerations appropriate to their ages. Having to relive the trauma and fight so hard to protect victims' voices in this national public policy debate has been agonizing. We just want to remember Nancy, Richard and the baby, and make sure that this kind of thing never has to happen to anyone else ever again."
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